BYRON DONALDS 19TH DISTRICT, FLORIDA donalds.house.gov

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

COMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND REFORM

COMMITTEE ON SMALL BUSINESS

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515-0919

July 14, 2021

Washington, DC OFFICE 523 Cannon House OFFICE BUILDING Washington, DC 20515 (202) 225-2536

COLLIER COUNTY OFFICE 3299 TAMIAMI TRAIL EAST, SUITE 105 Naples, FL 34112 (239) 252-6225

LEE COUNTY OFFICE 1039 SE 9th Avenue, Suite 308 Cape Coral, FL 33990 (239) 599-6033

The Honorable John Yarmuth, Chairman Committee on the Budget U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C.

Dear Chairman Yarmuth:

I appreciate your measured leadership and sincere desire to work with Republicans on the Committee in developing budgetary policy. We must continue to work together to ensure congressional budget resolutions are thoroughly debated and put together in a way that prioritizes American families and workers.

Earlier this year, congressional Democrats rammed through Congress a budget resolution for Fiscal Year (FY) 2021 that did not merit nor receive broad bipartisan support. As you know, this budget resolution included a number of budget reconciliation directives which laid the groundwork for Democrats to enact the highest federal government spending total in history. This spending, in turn, has led to dramatic inflation, driving up the cost of grocery goods, gasoline, and other everyday necessities. In fact, consumer prices have increased this year at a rate not seen since the 2008 financial crisis. Clearly, a more modest and bipartisan approach to budgeting would benefit not only our nation's long-term fiscal path, but also the pocketbooks of American workers and families struggling under the Biden economy.

Following the poorly run and overly partisan process of the FY 2021 budget in February, you committed to Budget Committee Members in a hearing on February 9 that you would ensure your Committee's Members would have an opportunity to markup a FY 2022 budget resolution, with a full debate and amendment process. It is my hope and expectation that your commitment to all Budget Committee Members is upheld and that Republicans and Democrats on the Committee may seek to work together on behalf of the American people.

I look forward to working with you toward this end.

Sincerely,

Byron Donalds